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The Honorable Pete Buttigieg

Secretary, U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE

Washington, DC 20590

Re: Aberdeen US 12 Highway-Rail Separation Project
Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

I am writing in support of the City of Aberdeen’s application to the Rebuilding American Infrastructure
with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant for the Aberdeen US-12 Highway-Rail Separation Project.

US-12 is the principal transportation route through Aberdeen, Washington to the coastal communities on
the Pacific Ocean and Olympic Peninsula. It provides vehicle and freight access to and from the Port of
Grays Harbor and the Westport Marina, which ranks 13" in the nation with more than 120 million pounds
of commercial seafood landed annually, and is a designated Critical Rural Freight Corridor. According to
the Port, it handled nearly 3 million metric tons of cargo in 2020.

Currently, US-12 experiences frequent congestion, which affects local residents, visitors to Grays Harbor,
and commercial and freight operations of the Port of Grays Harbor and surrounding industries. This is
largely due to trains that block access to Gateway Plaza, a high-traffic destination generating $161 million
in sales each year. When trains pass by the commercial area, all seven at-grade vehicular entrances are
blocked. This also creates a public safety hazard as emergency vehicle access is blocked.

The Aberdeen US-12 Highway-Rail Separation Project will provide rail-separated access between US-12
and the Gateway Plaza, improving highway traffic flow during peak times with the removal of a
signalized intersection and the addition of a roundabout. The addition of sidewalks and bike lanes will
improve multi-modal access to the commercial area. The Aberdeen US-12 Highway Separation Project is
crucial for improving vehicle mobility, freight capacity, pedestrian and bicyclist safety, and emergency
access on US-12. This project will improve access to local communities and businesses and encourage
economic growth in this rural region.

Thank you for your full and fair consideration of the City of Aberdeen’s grant application.
Sincerely,
Maria Cantwell
United States Senator

EVERETT RICHLAND SEATTLE SPOKANE TACOMA VANCOUVER WASHINGTON, DC
2930 WETMORE AVENUE 825 JADWIN AVENUE JACKSON FEDERAL BUILDING U.S. FEDERAL COURTHOUSE 950 PACIFIC AVENUE MARSHALL HousE 511 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING
SuIte 9B SUITE 204/204A 915 2ND AVENUE, SuITE 3206 WEST 920 RIVERSIDE, SUITE 697 SuITE615 1313 OFFICERS’ Row WasHinGTON, DC 205104705
EVereTT, WA 98201 RicHLAND, WA 99352 SEATTLE, WA 98174-1003 SpokaNE, WA 99201 Tacoma, WA 98402 FirsT FLOOR (202) 224-3441
(425) 303-0114 (509) 946-8106 (206) 220-6400 (509) 353-2507 (253) 572-2281 Vancouver, WA 98661 Fax: (202) 228-0514
Fax: (425) 3038351 Fax: (509) 946-6937 ToLL FRee: 1-888-648-7328 Fax: (509) 3532547 Fax: (253) 572-5879 (360) 696-7838

Fax: (206) 220-6404 Fax: (360) 6967844

Web: http://cantwell.senate.gov
PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER



